Library Committee, 2015-16
Meeting Minutes
April 21, 2016
4:00 pm, Sawyer Room 430
Present: Duane Bailey, Jennifer Bloxam, Geff Fisher, Gerardo Garcia, Abraham Kirby-Galen, Barron Koralesky, David Pilachowski, Anand Swamy, and Chris Winters
Absent: 
Wayne Hammond, Laura Partida
Visiting: 
Emery Shriver, Research and Web Development Librarian 


Lori DuBois, Reference and Instruction Librarian
*****
1. Welcome and Introductions

2. Demonstration and discussion of the new library search system and website (led by Emery Shriver, Research and Web Development Librarian)
Emery offered us the “Hardhat Tour” of the new library search or discovery system while explaining that is still needs substantial work.  The new Ex Libris system was selected in 2014/15 with this year spent on further study and, finally, implementation beginning this past February.  From the public’s perspective, the new discover system (still to be named; let’s say FRANCIS+ as a place holder) will replace FRANCIS. 
The main search box for FRANCIS+ will reside on the main page of the new website and goes directly to library holdings of all types in a single search. FRANCIS+ allows a broader search than possible before, including articles and documents in Unbound.  Emery demonstrated a sample search that pulled from array of sources. The result is streamlined by combining print and e-book copies. There is an E-Shelf feature to collect items of interest and then text/emails them en masse. The search pulled in articles too, with quick link to full-text of article whenever it is available.  FRANCIS+ will offer advanced search capabilities but not as specialized as those offered in the original subject databases.  One can leave FRANCIS+ and use the subject databases directly for more in depth searching.  FRANCIS+ will also provide access to content in Hathitrust, Worldcat, and images from ArtStor.  Kudos to the entire Alma/Primo Team: Emery, Walter, Nicole, and Robin!
Emery also the introduced the new library homepage; the design may change from what was shown, and overall the look will be cleaner, with fewer choices on first page, and with an expandable side bar. There is no content loaded yet, but once there is there will be user testing. Emery will circulate an invitation when that is underway, likely in early May.  Emery explained that, unlike most other college sites, the library website is task-drive; the audience is different (currently enrolled students, faculty, staff). Not for marketing, but rather a practical orientation requiring functionalities particular to the library, which entails using outside vendors for certain things.  The site is also very big (500+ pages without course/subject guides). Smooth working is essential, so the new version won’t be launched until midsummer. There has been and continues to be intensive information gathering to inform the new site design, such as listening tours, review of peer institution sites, user testing, and various questionnaires.

3. Discussion of instruction and information literacy [IL] (led by Lori DuBois, Reference and Instruction Librarian)
Lori reported on the Faculty Focus Groups on Information Literacy. The standards for Information literacy created by Association of College and Research Libraries, set in 2000, have recently been updated, so there was special incentive to reach out to faculty. Lori held six lunches for a total of 21 attendees. She sent an essay on Information Literacy as a Liberal Art in advance, and posed a main question about what Williams students should know about library research and the information world when they graduate.  

Attendees ranked the six new IL “frames” established by the ACRL in the following order of importance: 


Searching as Strategic Exploration 

Authority is Constructed and Contextual 


Research as Inquiry 


Information Creation as a Process 


Scholarship as Conversation


Information has Value 

Lori asked the librarians to rank the same “frames” – pie charts revealed similar emphases.

Faculty at the lunches also identified other IL skills not specifically captured in the frames, including finding and using data, critical/close reading, writing, visual literacy, and technology.

Lori then discussed with committee members ideas and issues related to teaching these IL skills, and how library staff can best assist faculty. Ideas included: expanding the number of tailored course and subject guides; developing a digital equivalent of shelf browsing that identified other resources of potential interest when a particular item in the catalogue was selected (akin to the Amazon feature that identified what other shoppers considered or purchased); and targeting thesis students as a captive audience. 
4. Other updates, questions, suggestions?
Dave reported that HathiTrust launch is awaiting only the receipt of the invoice – the technological prep is all set! The Compustat subscription in place, and Walter, Adam, and some Econ faculty and students are using the data. The Head of Special Collections hire is settled, Lisa Conathan from the Beineke Library at Yale will begin her new position in mid-July. Wayne is now officially the Chapin Librarian; Dave has requested, in light of the pending retirement of the Chapin Administrative Assistant, that this FTE be recast into an entry level rare books and manuscripts librarian (since approved by the College).  Work on Unbound is continuing – the archival copy of student theses will now be digital. The question about how to archive supplemental thesis materials was raised; Barron is keen to enable this. 
5. Confirmation of final Spring meeting: we WILL meet with from 4:00-5:00 on Thursday, May 12 with Emery Shriver for a test run of the new library search system!   
The meeting adjourned at 5:30 pm.
